
School Council Minutes 

Date:   15.3.18           Participants: Reps from years 2-6   

Target  

Photos 

SC Assembly- International Women’s Day 

SC Action Plan- help at HT assemblies 

Playground Changes- gather feedback from class 

Reflection- review 

Awards Box- review 

News Letter- feedback of changes 

Family Learning- Spring 2 

Display- School Council Board 

AOB 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Issues Action to take (who; what & when) 

SC Assembly- SC Representatives were supposed to lead the Phase 
assemblies on Monday 5

th
 March but it was cancelled due to school 

closure. It was about International Women’s Day so we asked reps 
to do it in class. 
Next half term, there are less phase assemblies for the term due to 
bank holidays and SATs so there is no SC assembly. 
 
SC Action Plan- SC Reps to help at HT Assemblies to give out 
awards 
Playground Changes- SC reps to ask children  
 
Reflection- review SC Reps to assist in Reflection 
 
Awards Box – review monitoring the awards (year  3 reps),   
 
 
News Letter- feedback from classes regarding the changes to the 
Newsletter.  
 
Family Learning- discuss ideas for the Spring 2 Family Learning  
 
Display for School Council-show children where it will be and 
discuss what should be on the display. What should the title be? 
(Pupil Voice at KG, School Council Reps, other ideas?) 
AOB – Toilets upstairs- Girls and Boys taps are not working and the 
toilets don’t flush properly. 
Girl’s toilets in the dining hall don’t have locks. 
Main Playground (years 2-4)-Where should children put their coats 
at playtime? 
There were some safety concerns regarding the new trim trail. 
Paxton-Suggestion of having “fake grass” instead of stones because 
there is a problem with fox pooh. 
Children want basketball hoops. 
Suggestion of having body warmers included in the uniform for 
Spring Term.  
Fundraising Suggestions- reps want to ask classes for ideas. 
 
 

Ms Ndisang to remind SC reps of the schedule 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms Ndisang will discuss this with Mr Clark and Miss Magee. 
 
SC reps to ask their classes about their thoughts on the changes. 
 
Ms Ndisang to organise a timetable and children to attend to help 
next week. 
The girls had concerns about where to collate the awards. The main 
hall is very busy so it was decided they would try using the space 
next to the post box. 
The Newsletter will be on display in the year 2-4 playground display 
cabinet as well as in the office.  
 
Relate it to our value for this half term- ambition. Family Learning 
to be handed out by the SC Reps. 
Ms Ndisang asked the children to think about what should go on 
the display. Mr Moore is ordering the display board. 
 
Ms Ndisang will speak to Mr Moore 
 
 
Reps to ask their classes for ideas. 
 
Ms Ndisang will pass this information to Mrs Barrett.  
Ms Ndisang referred pupils to the PTA Playground Improvement 
Timeline. 
Reps to ask their classes. 
 

Next Session: Gather feedback regarding Playground and Newsletter changes and the ideas or questions brought up in AOB. 


